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THE EXPLOITS ADVENTURE STARTS HERE

News Release

“Council Recognizes the Contributions of Dr. Helen Bruce”

January 28, 2022
For Immediate Release

The Bishop’s Falls Town Council recently learned that Dr. Helen Bruce, who served the community for 35
years, is retiring at the end of April 2022. Bryan King, Mayor of the Town of Bishop’s Falls, stated, “Dr.
Helen Bruce has been a pillar of our community who provided medical care for 35 years. | know | speak
for all residents when | say her services were deeply appreciated, and she will leave a void upon her
departure. She will be missed, but we wish her health and happiness in her retirement.”

With Dr. Bruce’s retirement, approximately 1,000 residents will be left without a family doctor. “The
Bishop’s Falls Town Council recently discussed this situation and the adverse impact on our residents. We
have reached out to Minister Haggie and Central Health and requested a meeting to explore the issue and
possible options. We recognize this is a complex problem, and there are no quick solutions, but it is
important to begin a dialogue at the earliest opportunity and work to identify a constructive path
forward”, added Mayor King.
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